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Reminders and Important Messages 
The school will be closed for the Public Holiday on 13th June and our staff are not       
participating in the NSW Public Sector Industrial Action on 8th June.  
 

Morning Reading Parent Invitation 
Morning Reading Program is starting for all classes for parents who are interested in 
coming to read with and to students on Monday and Thursday from next week. This is to 
encourage the love of reading and help students revise their home reader. Parents, 
grandparents and carers are invited in and asked to sign in at the classroom.   
Time: 8.40-9.00am  

Footy Colours Day  
Wear your footy colours, next Friday 10th June, for a voluntary gold coin donation that will be donated to the Fight  Can-
cer Foundation, which keeps kids with cancer learning while they receive and recover from treatment. Any code of foot-
ball is welcome! This is also pie day. Orders have now closed. 

Homemade Pancakes for Breakfast!  
Every Tuesday and Wednesday our Breakfast program continues to gain momen-
tum. Last week Mrs Mertz, as part of her new Wellbeing role, prepared a pancake 
breakfast. It is great to see all our staff supporting this program to ensure our stu-
dents are ready for learning.  



Year 3/4 Virtual Incursion 
Miss Wilson organised a fantastic virtual incursion for Reconciliation week. During this time, they completed this great 
artwork that will hang in the library.  

Attendance 
There are still ongoing concerns about attendance. A lot of absences are not linked to illness and therefore            
considered unjustified. We are yet to reach a day this year where we have 100% attendance. For students with low 
attendance, their lack of expected achievement is concerning and backed by recent assessments.  



Auskick 
Students will be participating in a school based AFL Auskick, the curriculum-linked program, 
this Friday and also next Friday for Sport. It focuses on basic skill development in a fun, safe 
learning environment where everyone is encouraged to do their best. Trainers will be running 
three workshops over the day. This is a great opportunity for our students!  

Social Media Apps for Students in Primary School 
Both the physical age of your child and their level of maturity and resilience can affect their ability to have positive 
experiences on social media.  
 

Each social media site and app has its own criteria for minimum age requirements. Most require users to be at least 
13 years of age before they can register, although some sites are created especially for children under 13.  No     
student enrolled in Moulamein Public School is 13 years old.  Staff cannot accept Facebook friendship requests from 
students as this is a breach of our Code of Conduct.  
 

If there is an issue on social media and your child is not at the age limit set by app then this is problematic. Parents 
and carers need to take responsibility for monitoring their children on social media at home. This not a schools,    
principals or teachers’ job. We do cover cyberbullying and safety online in lessons, but this is also a shared responsi-
bility. The Life Education van will also focus on this at the end of the term.  I am often asked by parents, what to do 
when their child is experiencing difficulties online. My advice remains the same, take them off it until they are in high 
school and have the maturity to understand cyber socialisation.   
 
 

Advice from the E-safety commissioner in Australia 
Key questions to help determine your child’s readiness for social media  
We suggest considering these questions to determine whether your child is ready for social media.   
• Is your child able to withstand negative online experiences?  
If you think your child would be very upset by a negative experience online, you may need to guide them closely if 
you allow them to establish a social media account.   
Look through online profiles and public feeds together, and talk about how some people behave differently online. 
Teach them how to filter abusive comments, block and report people.  
• Does your child understand the importance of protecting their personal information?   
Explaining to a child why privacy is important can be difficult. Start by describing what personal information is.      
Emphasise that it includes anything that can identify them, such as their mobile number, email address, photos, the 
name of their school, and any sporting clubs they belong to. Remind them that photos can contain information that 
could be used to identify them, such as a photo taken right outside your house or a photo of them in their school  
uniform.   
Let them know that if they share personal information online, it could mean that others, including strangers could use 
it in ways they may not have thought about. Someone could even post bullying messages or inappropriate photos on 
social media while pretending to be them.  
• Does your child understand how privacy settings for social media work?  
Show your child how to view the privacy settings for each social media service you use. Talk about the settings you 
have selected for your accounts and why you chose them.  
If you would like help with technology, including how to use social media services yourself, Be Connected provides 
step-by-step advice on the basics and more.  
• Does your child understand what is safe to share online?  
If you are concerned your child may post personal information that allows people to identify and locate them — even 
after you have talked about the dangers — then they may need your help to use social media sites.  
Discuss the risks of 'checking in', tagging people in photos, sharing nude or sexually suggestive pictures, meeting 
online friends in person, making offensive comments and other behaviour that is considered unacceptable.  
• Does your child know how to report cyberbullying and other kinds of abusive content?  
Although there are huge benefits to being connected through social media, your child may experience some form of 
online bullying or harassment. If this happens, it is important that they know how to manage and report this           
behaviour. 
 

Together with your child, check the safety resources for individual social media services and look for information 
about how to block and report other users.   
 
Please read the hand-outs in this newsletter from the E-safety Commissioner.  

https://beconnected.esafety.gov.au/topic-library/essentials/more-online-skills/socialising-online


Wellbeing Wednesday 
Our Week 6 Wellbeing focus was another breathing activity called ‘Dragon Breaths’. First up students had to make 
their dragons. After watching a short clip demonstrating how to perform dragon breaths we discussed when and why 
dragon breathing can help us: 
Dragon Breathing releases tension and negative energy. It is a great exercise to practise for those moments when we 
are angry or feel like we might explode. A few rounds of dragon breathing could help us calm ourselves down. 
 

Finally, it was time to test our dragons out. A very simple activity but one that resulted in lots of smiles and laughter. 
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